Village of McClure

Journal of Proceedings

July 22nd  2024

1. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
2. Mayor Nagy called this meeting to order at 7PM.
3. Roll Call was taken voice roll call, all council members present: 
	Mayor:
	Mayor Nagy

	Fiscal Officer:
	Lisa D. Heft

	President Pro Temp:
	Andrew Borck 

	Council Members:             
	  Gray, Gring,  Miller, Perry, Rivera

	Absent
	 Paul Gray and Maudi Perry

	Solicitor:
	Paul Skaff 

	Street/VA
Zoning 
	Nate Light and Carl Roberts
Melissa Vogelsong

	
	

	Visitors: Lynn Brown


4. The  journal of proceedings for the meeting held On July 8th  2024  were approved with Borck moving Rivera 2nd to approve, journal of  proceedings stand adopted
5. Fiscal Officer Report and approval of the pending bills Borck  moved Gring  2nd  to approve the payment of accounts dated from  July 9th – July 22  2024 all yes motion carried.  The Clerk reported on the mandatory Fraud training that all elected officials and employees for the village are required to take. This video can be viewed at the OAS website. Acknowledgement papers were distributed to be signed and returned to clerk along with the certificate when completed. This training needs to completed by September. The village audit will begin soon for years 2022 and 2023. 
6. Visitors input for the good of the Village:  
7. Department Reports:
 

A. Mayor: 



B.  Solicitor: Nothing to report

      
C. Streets/Village Administrator: 


D. Zoning Inspector:  

8. Committee Reports:
A. Finance, Audit and personnel:  
B. Streets, Storm Sewer and Sidewalk.     
C. Parks and recreation: 
D. Rules and Ordinances:   
E. Trees and Noxious Weed: Matt Gring presented quotes for tree removal at 130 and 150 Beaver Street. Discussion took place on if the trees were on the property or right of way as Mr. Gring had photos. The quotes range from $9700.00 to $14,000.00 depending on removal or trimming. This committee does not have this amount of money budgeted and will look at the trees again. 
F. Public Services: 
G. Building, Property Community Center/Senior Center: Andrew Borck reported on a committee meeting that was held. Topics of discussion included a message board out front, finishing inside of the village hall to include a drop ceiling and finishing the wall. Christmas decorations along Route 6 and finishing the sidewalk out front of the village hall building. 
9. Old Business: Discussion on the playground equipment took place with the clerk reporting that money will have to be lowered for the current year in the building and ground to allow for this purchase this year. The mayor reported she had seen the water company in town, it was stated they are looking for water leaks at this time. The water line replacement is to begin at a later date. 
10. New Business: 
A. Mr. Gring stated that the ATM in the village is not working. 
11. Executive Session

12. Items of Concern:
13. Adjournment: Miller moved Borck  2nd to adjourn @ 7:29 PM 
_______________________________                        _______________________________
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Ms. Carol Nagy Mayor
                                  3



